Minutes for Rhodesia Pariish Council 2nd March 2016

Attending

<u>Councillors</u> Gordon Hall, David Pressley, Sybil Fielding, Chairlady Margaret leadbetter, Peter Ratcliffe, j Deeley pcso

John Foster Parks Development officer for bdc

Follow on from November meeting. Plans paid for by Councillors David Pressley and Sybil Fielding. Good corridor from wildlife. Thinning out of trees and shrubs. Approx cost of £30,000. Funding can now be applied for. Section 106 funding can be looked at. An afternoon needs to be arranged for public viewing(araynor@rcan.org.uk) taken over from Karen Tarburton.

Public Forum

A lot of young people in and out of houses 44 50 52 54 Mary Street Evidence is being collated and then a meeting will be held.

E mail <u>debra.savage@a1housing.co.uk</u>

There has been an eviction in Rhodesia which appeared in Worksop Guardian. Play Area has been set on fire suspects are small children.

officer of the Police

Incident on Mary Street someone entered and wrecked the inside of a house but the tenant does not want to press charges

One pcso now in Rhodesia, there has been a restructure from 1st April SNT in two areas north and south. If needed they can merge there will be 5 pcso.

Apologies for absence Tony Belton

2.Declaration of Interest

none

3.To approve minutes of last meeting

Approved Gordon Hall second Audrey Samuel

4. Matters arising from minutes

Where should the 20 mile signs be. It has been put on the main road through Rhodesia.

5. County and district matters

Go extreme group will come into village for 5 days over 5 weeks for kids £1000.Contact Julie Slater @nottscc.gov.uk

Rent Office BDc will not pay for repairestimated cost of £7000.

BDC are saying councillors have signed.A1 own this

Pot holes highways will come back out.

Bridge inspectors have been out and now a bridge specialist is coming out. Only when traffic is on half of road is the noise made. It is not dangerous.

Enforcement on the waste disposal companies. Operating outside their allocated hours .

Planning applications

Erect double sided sign at Mcdonalds

7. Communications received

Ben Mellor bench in his memory donation £25 proposed Gordon Hall second Peter

8. Recreation Ground

Veolia are giving grants out (see what we need to do)www.veoliatrust.org/funding/

9. The Dyke

More rubbish

10 Play area mary street

12 Financial report

Cll `Audrey Samuel second Peter Ratcliffe 13 Accounts payable

14 Any other busine

Flood container needs chasing as they want to deliver Rhodesia And Shireoaks at same time

Lights are going to be installed around the outside of the Village Hall Community Speed watch people can become a member. This will be advertised. Sgt Crofts is starting the project. 101 Ext 8077360 Party for Queens birthday in June to be arranged.

Date and time of next meeting 4th May at 7 pm Meeting closed at 9.00 pm